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Much to be thankful for this time of year
I’d like to start out with hearty congratulations 

to the Body of Brothers of 9487.
More specific, I would like to recognize a couple 

of Brothers who stepped up in key areas. Ron Fer-
nandez and Charlie Young volunteered to shepherd 
“Keep Christ in Christmas” and “Wheelchair Sun-
day,” respectively. They, along with those of our 
council helping out, will make those programs a 
continued success.

The Crystal Cathedral hosted its first Catholic 
event. John Piccolo and I, along with more than 

1,200 people attended the seventh 
annual Orange County Catholic 
Prayer Breakfast.

The event’s purpose was to 
bring Catholics throughout the dio-
cese together to pray and celebrate 
their faith. The breakfast’s keynote 
speaker was George Weigel. 

The celebration officially 
kicked off the former cathedral’s 
transformation into the Christ Cathedral.

by Ricardo Teano, Recruitment Chair
The Recruitment  Weekend conducted Oct. 6-7 

was one of the most productive ever held by pur 
Council. Twenty-four  prospects were recruited 
after the Masses and five completed the  Form 100  
Application for membership on the spot. 

At the beginning of the mass, letters of introduc-
tion were distributed to  male parishioners as they 
entered church. The letter  summarized the ideals of 
our order and advertised the extensive participation 
of our council in most of our church’s ministries. 

Able speakers did the pulpit announcements 
of the recruitment drive during the masses for the 
entire congregation.  

After Mass, volunteer Knights  answered ques-

tions about the benefits of membership. Those in-
terested to learn more are asked to sign the prospect 
card for follow-ups through mailings, emails and 
phone calls. 

The recruits are interested to know how they 
could be active in the parish and serve the  Lord 
and the church through the ways of a Knight of 
Columbus. Brochures and magazines was set up 
for handouts.

Here is the breakdown of the recruits: In the 
English masses, there are 10 prospects and three 
who signed Form 100s. 

Recruitment blitz yields significant results

LETTERS OF INTRODUCTION were distributed to male 
parishoners at all Masses Oct. 6-7 by Knights’volunteers.

 

by Mike Sofka, Grand Knight

 See G.K. REPORT page 12

                               See RECRUIT page 5

Here’s a reminder about our largest Charity 
event of the year, the Bill Breen Tootsie Roll 
Drive.  Albertsons starts it Nov. 2-3-4, followed 
by  Vons, Stater Bros. and Wal-Mart, Nov. 9-10-
11. The final weekend will be Nov. 17-18 at 
Santiago de Compostela.

Please help out where you can. I will be send-
ing out letters with more information.  

The charity helps the Intellectually Disabled 
get to Camp ReCreation.  

             – JOhn Ojeda, Program Chairman

Tootsie Roll Drive coming
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Tom and Linda Haas

 by Ricardo Teano, Membership Committee

Congratulations to Brother Don Leuer. He deserves recognition 
as co-Knight of the Month in the ways the Knights are known for, 
reliability, volunteerism, spiritual, brotherhood, and participation in 
as many council activities as possible.

Don joined the Knights 13 years ago and finished his first three 
degrees in a record  five days. 

He and wife Sharon were born and raised in Downey, and were 
members of Our Lady of Perpetual Help there. They met through a 
Catholic Youth Organization called the Downey Dolphins and were 
married in 1957. They have  four girls and a boy and 10 grandchildren, 
nine boys and a girl.

 In 1997 after Don retired from working in the Building Depart-
ment for the City of South Gate, they moved south to Lake Forest 
and joined Santiago De Compostella. 

Soon, Don met Bill Breen, who encouraged him  to join the Knights. 

Emiliano Leonides
Co-Knight of the Month

Donald Leuer
Co-Knight of the Month

Brother Emiliano Leonides  encompasses the ingredients that our 
fraternal organization needs,  youth, enthusiasm, bilingual and spiritual 
abilities, and a top grass root church leader in the Spanish community. 

He joined our council five months ago and has attended council 
meetings with great interest. He finished his first three degrees in 
quick time. 

He delivered a fiery pulpit announcement at the recruitment week-
end, convincing Hispanic men to join the Knights of Columbus. The 
KofC, he said, is composed of brave men committed to the service 
to our Lord and to the help of those in need. 

To sum up his present  church volunteer works, he is a lector, an-
nouncer, Eucharistic minister, altar server, usher, Children’s catechist 
and was chosen to speak at Santiago’s first mission retreat in Spanish 
at Santiago.

 He joined Santiago in 2007 and has attended bible classes. He 
said that every word he heard at the class touched his heart and he 

The Tom Haas Family has compiled quite a record of service to 
Santiago Compostela. Tom and Linda joined the parish in 1989 when 
they moved from San Diego to Lake Forest. 

Soon after the move, they made a decision to participate in a 
Crusillo weekend, and as Tom puts it, their spiritual life changed 
forever. Tom Joined the Bishop Johnson Council 17 years ago, and 
became a 4th Degree Knight in 1998.

Not to be outdone, Linda took over the Childrens RCIA program 
in 1999, and has been active serving the Church Council. This is her 

    See FAMILY page 7

 See LEONIDES page 5

 See DON LEUER page 8
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Dinner in support
of military will be 
held Nov. 10 in DP

        

 

Program Chairman’s Report
            Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also, refer to 
the Council calendar on the last page of this Newsletter. Call or e-mail the 
DGK and Program Chairman, Mike Sofka expk2wn@me.com; (949-338-
7237), or John Blaneyjcblaney@att.net (949-632-5993) if you have an 
item(s) to present at the next Council General Business meeting. You may 
also e-mail the Program Chairman with any articles or announcements that 
you request be included in the Council Monthly Newsletter.
      November

11-2  First Friday Adoration.
11-5  Monday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
11-6  Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
11-7  General Business Meeting, 7:30 p.m., please attend. (A decade of the 
Rosary will begin at 7:20 sharp) A special guest will attend.
11-10  Saturday: Recycling, 7 a.m.-noon. Please help out for any time you 
can spare. Contact George Nothhelfer
11-11  Sunday: Coffee and Doughnuts on the Church Patio
11-12-13 Monday and Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
11-19  Monday: First Degree, Parish Hall, 7 p.m., candidates, 7:30.
11-19-20  Mondayand Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
11-21 Wednesday: Officers Meeting, 7:30 p.m., all are welcome.
11-22  Happy Thanksgiving to all
11-29  Thursday: Chapter Business Meeting
11-26- 27  Monday and Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
                                          Scheduled Ceremonials
                                             First Degree
11-6  Holy Spirit 9667, HS Parish Hall, Tuesday, GK Tom Tighe 17270 
Ward St., 714-913 8510 Fountain Valley.  ttinfr@gmail.com Candidates 7 
p.m., Degree. 7:30.
11-8  Fr. Louis F. Knight Council, 12451 St. Edwards School (Knight Hall) 
Thursday, GK Ralph Loconte, 33926 Calle la Primavera 949-351-4266 
Dana Point. Ralph.loconte@gmail.com 7, 7:30.
11-14 St Columban 3926, St. Columban Council Hall, Wednesday, GK Wil-
liam Davey 7836 Westminster Av.e.,  714-362-5456 Westminster. Gkcoun-
cil3926@yahoo.com 7,7:30.
11-10 Santa Ana Council 1842 (Spanish) Immaculate Heart of Mary, Satur-
day, GK Jose Navarette, 1100 S. Center  714 492 9559, Santa Ana.5:30, 6.
11-19 Father Kass 3526, Fr. Kass Council Hall, Monday, GK Patrick 
Hughes, 8410 Kass Dr. 714-828-1648 Buena Park, Pkhughes1500@att.net 
7,7:30.

Second Degrees
11-25  District 95 Fr. Kass Council Hall,  Sunday. Ernie O’Leary, 8410 
Kass Dr. 714-775-2949 Buena Park. Scal220@aol.com 1 p.m., 1:30
                                        Standing Ceremonials

First  Degrees St. Columban’s Council 3926, Westminster. Second 
Wednesday of odd months Holy Spirit Council 9667, Fountain Valley, 
First Tuesday of odd months. Father Kass Council 3526, Buena Park, third 
Monday of every month. Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 12451, Dana Point, 

by  SK John Piccolo, PGK
District Warden-102, US Navy, Ret. 

The Dana Point KofC 4th De-
gree Assembly will host a dinner 
to support our military service-
men and women on Saturday, 
Nov. 10.  

SK Mel and Lady Diana 
Progar started the event in 2009.  
Funds raised will benefit the 
Wounded Warrior Program at 
Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton, 
where our local men and women 
would most likely be recovering.

 For details, see the flyer, 
Page 9. For tickets, mail a check 
payable the Knights of Columbus 
and mail it to SK Mel Progar,  
22951 Tiagua, Mission Viejo, 
CA 92692.  Dinner tickets can 
also be purchased at the door the 
night of the event and at a future  
Council meeting.

If you cannot attend, please 
consider making a tax-deductible 
donation by making a check pay-
able to the Naval Hospital Camp 
Pendleton and sending it to SK 
Mel Progar at the address above.  

For information on the na-
tional Wounded Warriors Project 
see http://www.woundedwarrior-
project.org/

 For more information contact 
Mel or Deana.                 See REPORT page 11



GOOD HANDS HELPERS: Among those who helped Oct. 5 at the Roosters Food 
Drive were (left to right, bottom photo) Jon Giberson, Rooster Food Chairman, 
Rooster, Rooster; John Piccolo, PGK; Lou Gardner, PGK, San Clemente; Cathy 
Seeling, Friendly Center Coordinator, Rooster; and Grand Knight Mike Sofka.

Brothers help
less fortunate at
Roosters Drive  

On Oct. 5, our Council re-
sponded to a request from “The 
Roosters” for help at a Food Drive 
they organized at the Friendly 
Center in Orange. 

Organized in Orange in 1924,  
the Friendly Center is a family 
and community resource center 
for people in need.  

There is another location in 
Placentia and there will soon be 
one  in Garden Grove.

At 8:30 a.m., a five-ton food 
truck arrived from Second Har-
vest, and before long there were 
a line of clients stretching for 
two blocks.  

It was very well organized, 
with Brother John Piccolo han-
dling carrots and Grand Knight 
Mike Sofka passing out apples 
and oranges.  

That continued for about two 
hours before  we loaded the truck 
with a few leftovers.

Everyone went on their indi-
vidual way,  feeling very good that 
we did something special for our 
less fortunate brothers and sisters.

Mark your calendars for the 
annual Roosters Food Drive to 
take place on Sunday, Dec. 16, 
at Second Harvest at the El Toro 
Marine Base.  

Its a fun event that many 
Knights and their families have 
enjoyed.  I guarantee a great time 
with a lot of wonderful people.

– John Piccolo, Event Chair

 Catholic Men’s Fellowship

A spiritual call  to action ... 
In honor of one more successful election and Thanksgiving Day, Ron Fernandez will lead us sing-

ing “God Bless America.” Ron sings at the 7 a.m. Mass on Sunday unaccompanied and really feels 
the music. I hope  all of us join Ron as he makes us thankful for all the blessings we’ve received in 
this great country.                                                                                                          - John Donahue
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The Lake Forest Nursing 
Home recently acknowledged 
the Bishop Johnson Knights of 
Columbus in appreciation of our 
Wheelies Program.

This KOFC ministry program 
started nine years ago by former 
GK Bill Breen since several 
residents of the Nursing Home 

HONOREES: Members of the Wheelie Program were honored recently at Lake Forest Nursing Home.

Knights honored at nursing home for Wheelie Program
wanted  to be able to attend Mass 
on Sundays. 

Knights present at the award 
ceremony were John Ojeda, Don 
Blankenship, Greg Such and Ri-
cardo Teano. 

Several other volunteer groups 
were honored at the ceremony, in-
cluding Brother Patrick and wife 

Karen Cardinale, and Stewart and 
France Imagawa, membetrs of the 
Eucharistic ministry groups  that 
give communion to the residents 
Monday through Friday and to the 
bedridden on Sundays.

   In you O Lord I take refuge. 
Let me never be put to shame.

–– Ricardo Teano                                      

In the Spanish mass, there are 
nine prospects and two signees. 

Key volunteers helping  before 
and after the masses  were PGK 
John Piccolo, new 4th Degree 
Knight  Ben Niewinski, “Chip” 
Orlowski, Sam Riela, Alfonso 
Lopez, PGK Steve Eggert, Jay 
Donahue, Frank Nieto, Rich Pie-
cuch, Francisco Palop, Ricardo 
Teano, all with GK Mike Sofka 

at the helm.
 The equally successful  Span-

ish mass recruitment was handled 
by Pedro Espinosa, Ben Niewin-
ski, Ricardo Teano and Emiliano 
Leonides who gave a fiery pulpit 
announcement on the Knights. 

The inspired and able pulpit 
speakers at the English masses 
were Joe Schulte, Mike Lynch 
(two masses) and Pat Walloch. 

                               -  Page 5 - 

felt the need to serve the Lord. 
He increased his understanding 
of the Word by joining retreats 
and conferences. 

Our congratulations to our 
co-Knight of the month,  to our 
budding church leader and to 
one of our so-called  bridges that 
helps connect the unity among the 
parishioners.  

Vivat Jesus.     – Ricardo Teano

From page 2

RECRUIT:                                    
From page 1

LEONIDES:                                    



Newletter will be 
available by email 
only in this month
by Ken Allen, PGK

Beginning this month, this 
Council newsletter will only be 
available by email delivery or by 
accessing the council website.  

A limited number of printed 
newsletters will be available at the 
monthly business meeting on the 
first Wednesday of every  month.

John Ojeda has reduced the list 
and recently sent it to all members 
plus a list of those without email.  
If you have any emails for them, 
let John know

Recent changes in postal costs 
and regulations have made the 
mailing of newsletters to all mem-
bers a drain on limited resources.

Those funds can be put to 
much more productive and ef-
fective use to help achieve our 
goals and efforts.

When all is said and done, 
the best way to keep abreast of 
council activities and to further 
the goal of Fraternity is to  attend 
the regularly scheduled business 
meeting on the first Wednesday 
of each month. 

Please come earlysince we 
start with a decade of the Rosary 
at 7:20 p.m. 

We will again be selling the 
popular Entertainment 2013 
Books this season in support of 
our fund-raising activities. 

 The fund-raising campaign 
will start in September and con-
tinue through December, 2012.  

Orange County books will 
cost $35 with a portion of the 
proceeds from every book sup-
porting Knights of Columbus 
Council 9487.  

Other counties will also be 
available. 

Help is needed to help sell 
the books. To assist, or place an 
order for a book or two,  contact 
Richard Piecuch at 949-830-1475 
or Ricardo Teano at 949-273-
8940 or visit www.entertainment.
com/support and enter account 
number 116720, when prompted 
to support Knights of Columbus 
Council 9487.

 Each Entertainment Book 
membership provides thousands 
of dollars in deals on the things 
you do every day. 

That would include dining out, 
shopping, entertaining, travel, 
movies, auto oil changes, dry 
cleaning, and more.  

We encourage each member 
to purchase a book. Brothers, your 
help is needed to make this program 
a success.     – Rich Piecuch, PGK
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Entertainment books on sale, help is needed

Get Your Entertainment Books



                               -  Page  6  -                                -  Page 7  -

October Program Highlights

 by Charlie Young, PGK

    On Saturday, October 6, 2012, 
a 4th Degree Ceremonial was held 
at the Irvine Marriott Hotel when 
more than 250 Brother Knights 
officially became 
Sir Knights.

Council 9487 
honored three 
new Sir Knights, 
Ben Niewinski, 
Ignacio Mena and 
Mike Ulibarri. 

Sideliners included Bill Pries-
ter, John Blaney and Charles 
Young. 

Also in attendance was Sir 
Ben’s mother, Virginia Niewin-
ski; Mark and Eileen Goodman, 
Garrett Blaney, Jill Young and 
Anna Marie Perkins. 

The banquet was an exquisite 
affair with good food and terrific 
company.

For those First, Second and 
Third Degree members, I would 
highly recommend that you 
consider making your Fourth  
Degree – the Patriotic Degree.  
You won’t regret it. 

It is a special ceremonial that 
I am sure will make a lasting 
impression on all who participate.

 
1. Grand Knight’s Report 
a. OC Prayer Breakfast at Christ Cathedral  
b. Need help for Parish Movie Night/ Tootsie roll drive
c. Competition for STAR Council Need: Insurance participation, 
Membership Drive, 25 new members.

2. Treasurer's and Financial Secretary's Report 
a.Checking, $11,856.38; Vanguard 1, $43,363.03; 2, $3,043.68.  
Total, $58,263. b. Cash Box, $123; Recycling,  $1,899.59; Ads, 
$120; Entertainment Books, $120; reimbursement of funds, $48; 
Dues, $107.50; Religious books, $138.30; Poker, $83. Total: 
$3,597.39.

3. Committee Reports and New Business 
a. Rich Piecuch needs help selling Entertainment books after 
every mass. Checks go to Ricardo  Teano.
b. Recycle report: Chair George Nothhelfer says prices are down 
for all materials. Help needed for Advent books.
c. John Ojeda:  Tootsie Roll drive is Nov. 9-10-11, four stores 
only plus church; need volunteers.
d. Christmas cards, need someone to take over.
e. John Piccolo, Support Wounded Warriors, Spaghetti dinner 
Nov. 10, donations appreciated. (See full page flyer, Page 9.)
Father Dave going away party weekend of Dec 29.
f. Father Dave sabbatical pilgrimage of the 21 California mis-
sions, Capital Campaign (five-year campaign) for Christ Cathe-
dral, need team of 10  to drive it.

4. Insurance Report 
a. Mark Yubeta, Company grew 23 percent  help pass the word, 
need help for his own business 30-40 hours per week. Call Mark 
at (949) 322-7266.                                  – Jose Lopez, Recorder

Three Brothers
honored as 4th
Degree Knights

third term. 
Along with that she was re-

sponsible for setting up the photo 
board of military members from 
our Parish seeking our prayers as 
they serve our country. 

She has also been an active 
participant in our Church Festi-
val, and the Guess Who’s Coming 
to Dinner ministry. Linda also 

conducts the annual Fr. Dave 
homily sale, with proceeds going 
to the St. Vincent DePaul Society.

Tom currently is an active 
recruiter of new members to our 
council; has become the Father 
Bill Pizza Oven docent; is a 
member of our First Degree team; 
heads a team of RCIA candidates 
who participate in the Los Peri-

grinos de Compostela Burrito 
ministry; and has been active 
in the Karios Prision ministry 
for the past 20 years, and is the 
Diocesan Representative of the 
Year of Faith here at Santiago.

Please give Tom and Linda a 
big thank you for all they do next 
time you see them. 

                        – John Teeter

FAMILY:                                                                                    
From page 2

Get Your Entertainment Books



Roger and Mo Boivin, Leo Alvarado, Jay and Joan Donahue, Gerry and Vivian  (Viv) Dubois, 
David Farage, Hector Guzman, Bob Morgan, John Ojeda, Dan Ramella, Ricardo Teano, Otis 
Givenrod, Joe Schulte, Mike McCormack, Stewart Imagawa, George Nothhelfer, Alfonso Lopez, 
Chuck Agozino, John Honus.

       
       

by George Nothhelfer, Program Chair 

Thanks to all of you for another great recycling 
month and our Monday, Tuesday crew. 

 For October we made $1,890. This has been 
impacted by the loss of the Penny-Saver and drop 
in recyclabledictionary prices.  This raised our all-
time total earnings to $349,887.  

The dedication that we have is great, which 
guarantees us a very successful program.  We look 
forward to seeing all of you Saturday, Nov. 10.

We need more support from our Brother Knights. We were quite 
shorthanded from 10 a.m. to noon.  We no longer have the teenagers 
to help so it is essential that we get more support from our Brothers. 

Thanks to those of you who came early to help, plus the young-
sters that need hours.

We had additional help but we need our brothers to supervise.
If anyone has any leads on businesses to include architectural 

companies that have excess catalogs that are willing to donate their 
paper recyclables, please let me know.

A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for 
all the dedication and extra hours they spend in making the program 
a success. 

 You have no idea what additional time and effort is spent by these 
people until you come and investigate. We generate 65 percent  or 
more of our program’s funds from this group.

We will are changing our processing of plastics as explained at 
our last recycling.  It is imperative that we follow the guidelines to 
generate funds.

Once again, we had a drop in the prices on the recyclable items.  
That is why it is so important to follow the guide lines.  I had a chart 
to follow and it worked quite well.

Thanks and “Hats Off” to all listed below:
Michael Ulibarri, Dan Ramella, Ignacio (Nacho) Mena, Bob Birtja, 

Richard Mills, Gerry H. Dubois, Daniel Azalde, Ron Fernandez, 
Jay Donahue, Stewart Imagawa, Michael Anthony Rosas, George 
Nothhelfer, Ricardo Teano, Julia Gionet Gonzales, Anthony Gio-
net Gonzales, Joe Schulte, John Ojeda, Don Blankenship, Ricardo 
Teano, Alfonso Lopez, Bob Gralot, Noah Cook, Alfredo Gonzales, 
Remington Johnson, Emma Gastelum, Danielle Covarrubias, Sabrina 
Del Kosario, Nathan Chen, David Atkins, Kevin Munoz, Taylor 
Charbelaio, Wonnic Ruizi, Ed Chin, Jessica Chin, Geoffrey Greno, 
Nuwan Fernando, and Don Blankenship.

Recycling Report

Brothers, more help is
needed early Saturdays 

 Thanks to Monday and Tuesday Morning Crew
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DON LEUER:                                    
From page 2
He was very happy to join and 
felt comfortable immediately be-
cause the group was full of  “good 
guys with good dispositions.” He 
has been an active member since 
1999 and received his 4th degree 
about three years ago.

Don worked in various areas of 
construction throughout his life.

He built a playhouse that was 
auctioned and also built and 
donated several potting benches 
for auction. 

He helped in the installing the 
screening on the patio at church 
as well as rehabbing and repair-
ing the benches and tables on 
the patio.

 Helping with the coffee and 
doughnuts after mass is an area in 
which Don likes to chip in.

He spent many days sell-
ing Tootsie Rolls with fellow 
Knights. 

He has helped with the Wheel-
ie Program and has been doing 
adoration on the first Friday since 
it began. 

Don helped with recycling 
for many years and wished his 
health would still allow him to 
participate.

He still attends the monthly 
meetings and enjoys the com-
pany and brotherhood of his 
Brothers. He encourages fellow 
parishioners to consider joining 
if they are not a Knight and likes 
to encourage those Knights who 
are not as active to start back with 
the monthly meetings. 

The Knights have given him 
many happy memories and has 
helped him make many friends 
and he looks forward to many 
more good times with his Brothers 
in the future. Vivat Jesus!
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by Ricardo Teano
Retention Committee
 

A ceremony held Oct. 
24  at Our Lady Of 
Fatima Parish Hall in 
San Clemente advanced 
three Knights from our 
Council 9487 to the status 
of second degree. They 
are Brothers  Armando 
Espinosa, Raul Castillo 
and Francisco Nieto. 

In earning their new 
status, they joined a 
big group of 21 other 
Knights from the various  
KofC Councils in Orange 
County.

The power of Unity 
was the theme of the cer-
emony. A good number 
of sideliners, 34 all in all, 
were on hand to welcome 
the new second degree 
brothers. That  show of 
support is truly appreci-
ated and exemplifies the 
strenght  of unity. 

The  sideliners from 
our council were PGK 
Charlie Young, Ignacio 
Mena, Greg Such, Jose 
Lopez and Ricardo Te-
ano. 

Charlie and Nacho 
Mena generously offered 
their vehicles to trans-
port everyone.PGK Joe 
Schulte was present and 
played a significant role 
on the degree team.

  Congratulations to 
the inductees and our 
gratitude to the sideliners 
whose presence mean so 
much to the candidates 
and to the dignity of the 
ceremonial.

Vivat Jesus!

Three Knights
earn Second
Degree status

Back row  (L-R) Joe Schulte, Armando Espinosa,Greg Such,Ricardo Teano, Fra-
ncisco Nieto, Jose Lopez. Front, Ignacio Mena, Charlie Young and Raul Castillo.

“Dat’s  Italian”  
Featuring Authentic Italian Food and Live  

Entertainment     

Italian Night Dinner 
Fourth Annual Fundraising Event to 

 

Help the Families of Wounded Military  
Servicemen and Women,  

To Benefit the Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton  -  
Wounded Warriors’ Program 

 
Saturday,  November 10th.   from  6:30 pm  to  10:00 pm 

 At St. Edward the Confessor Church, Knight Hall 
33926 Calle La Primavera, Dana Point  92629              

 
Pre-Event tickets can be purchased for: 

Adults: $15.00 per person,  Children 12 and under $10.00 ea.  Families  $45.00 
Please get your tickets in advance, so we can determine  

how much food we need to prepare.   
 

Tickets may be purchased at the door for the following:  
Adults: $17.00 and Children 12 and under $12.00 and Families $50.00 

 
If you wish to make a donation, please make check payable to: 

Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton (tax ID #330484411) 
Mail to:  Attn: Mel Progar,  Knights of Columbus 

At the above address in Dana Point  
We will also be collecting toys for their families.  Please bring toys to the event. 

 
We’re bringing back the Italian Charm for this  

special evening and a great venue is planned.   
The Italian Dinner will include pasta,  

meatballs, Italian sausage, salad, dinner rolls and, of 
course, dessert.   

   
For further information please contact:   

SK Mel Progar at  mprogar@cox.net or 949-648-2827  
SK Ralph Loconte at Ralph.Loconte@gmail.com 

Mrs. Deana Progar  at  dprogar@cox.net   949-525-7092  
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Complete  Termite & Pest Control

Roger Sonnenfeld
  Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
        Fax                           Toll Free                                 Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                 1-877-522-2377                    (951) 693-4603
www.accessext.com    Serving Southern California      roger@accessext.com
 
                          “Call us for what’s buggin’ you!”

              Residential  >   Industrial  >    Commercial >  

       

Advertising Rates: The cost is $60 a year for a 
business card size ad, and $40 a year for each ad-
ditional business card size (3.5 inches x 2 inches) 
purchased (If you purchase and ad the size of 
two business cards, the cost is $100/year.)  Get 
your card in today to get your business adver-
tised in the next issue by calling Ricardo Teano 
at 273-8940. 
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               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               
               Knights of Columbus  

                INSURANCE
                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC

                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    
               mark.yubeta@kofc.org                

       

       

       

       

                     

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA
Income Tax Consultant

Retired L.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630

YourCarsultant.com
“Making car buying and selling simple”

                       Eric Schechter
      Automobile Consultant

    Phone (949) 842-1566           Fax: (949) 586-8275
   www.yourcarsultant.com     yourpilot111@msn.com 

pshisbeyea@cox.net                          Lake Forest, Ca 92630
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Have you changed your 
address in the last year? 

Did your phone num-
bers change or perhaps 
your email address?  

Are you getting the 
weekly email alerts from 
your Grand Knight? 

Do we acknowledge 
your correct Birthday and 
that of your wife and your 
anniversary?  

All these can be cor-
rected by contacting John 
Ojeda at 949-813-4320 or 
john.ojeda@cox.net.       
   

   Contact John
   Ojeda with 
   any changes

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

November

Birthdays
November

Anniversaries

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

21 Albert Alanis

21  Ricardo Ruelas 

23  Ramon Navarro     

23  Karen Bustamante

23  Kathy Petrash

23  Margot Rudon

23  John Turpin

23  Lt. Kevin Sweeney 

24  John Cashman

24  Otis Givenrod

25  Robert Lopez

27 Brian Ickes

28  Patti Delmore

28  Michael Ranahan

28  Gary Bell

29  John Blaney

29  Darlene Carpenter

30  Randall Gamache

30  William Kruki

30 Thomas Haldorsen

03 Adam Doolittle

03 Lyndon Galut

05 France Imagawa

06 Alfred Ravgiala

09 Jody O’Brien

09 Ascencion Burrell

10 Raymond Nopper

11 Josie Gribbons

12 Henry Zakrezewski

13 Donald Bibona

14 Madeline Lucewicz

14 Ralph DiBernardo

16 Karen Cardinale

17 Jeffrey Crain

18 Jack Weston

19 Donald Barnes

19 William Bontell

19 Michael Lynch

20 Sal Gonzales

20 Geneva Shisbey

21 Terence Carney 

       

second Thursday of odd months. St. Bonaventure Council 6020, Immaculate Heart 
of Mary (Spanish). Third Thursday of even months, Second Saturday of every 
month.

 Second Degrees
District 94, Buena Park, fourth Sunday of odd months. District 91 Holy Spirit 

9667, First Tuesday in February, June and October. District 92, St Columban 3926, 
Second Wednesday in even months. District 97, San Clemente, fourth Wednesday 
of even months.      
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Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster
Jerry Delmore 
jcdel-
more@cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling George Nothhelf-
er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley, 
PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field 
Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

       

Service Program Directors

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

07 Nelson/Step. Sweeney

07 Thomas/Denise Hartline

21 Victor/Ellen Burrola

24 Steve/Linda Goold

28 Delbert/Julia Matonic
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Officers
Meeting

Chapter
Meeting

First Friday
Adoration

Chapter
   Business 
  Meeting

Recycling
7-a.m.noon
lower lot

Veterans
Day

Dinner for
Military, DP

All Souls
Day

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
November 2012 

      

General
 Meeting

8 p.m.

Officers
Meeting
7:30 p.m.

First Friday
Adoration

All-Saints
Day

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

All-Souls Day

Happy

Thanksgiving

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

                                                    1           2             3

        4            5          6              7              8            9            10

       11           12         13           14      15           16           17

      18            19          20           21           22         23           24

       25            26          27           29          30                        

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m..

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m..

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m..

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m..

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m..

Chapter
Meeting

Veterans
Day

Recycling
7-noon.

Tootsie Roll
Drive

Tootsie Roll
Drive
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MP Recycling
TRoll Drive

1st Degree, PH
7, 7:30 p.m.

Once again John Ojeda and 
his crew of Brother Knights are 
in preparation for another banner 
ID drive, Nov. 9-10-11. 

For the past decade we have 
been the leader, not only in our 
own Orange Chapter, but all of 
California. As we have in the 
previous years, may we continue 
to exceed expectations.

Closing Thoughts: This 

month, people throughout the 
U. S. will exercise the right to 
vote. The Bishops of the United 
States In their document Forming 
Consciences for Faithful Citi-
zenship, they called “Catholics 
to form their consciences in the 
light of our Catholic faith. The 
Bishops as a united body advise 
us to use our moral principles to 
the debate and decisions about 

candidates and issues.”
Catholics now make up about 

a quarter of the U.S. By voting in 
a manner consistent with Catholic 
social teaching we can transcend 
broken politics and excessive 
partisanship. 

Following our doctrine lays 
out a roadmap to truly transform-
ing the country.

G.K. REPORT:                                                           
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T. Roll Drive

Tootsie Roll
Drive

Tootsie Roll
Drive

Election
Day

Tootsie Roll
Drive


